
CHESS NOTES   02.02.17   Peter Sherlock 
 
This week’s game has been sent to me by John Grasham taken 
from the 9-7 win against Derbyshire in the Under 140 grade 
competition reported a couple of weeks ago. John is the 
captain of the Under 140 grade team as well as being the 
secretary of Louth Chess Club, Horncastle Chess Club, 
Lincolnshire Chess Association and also the Midland 
Counties Chess Union – busy chap – as this is on top of a 
full time job working in a chocolate factory in Skegness. 
 
John was paired as white on board 7 against Matthew Bubis 
from the Rolls Royce Chess Club in Derby with black playing 
the Dutch Defence responding to John’s 1. d4 with f5 2. Nf3 
Nf6 3. Bf4 g6 4. Nbd2 Bg7 5. e3 Nc6 6. c4 and John’s pawns 
on c4 and d4 are controlling the central squares 6. ...d6 
7. d5 Nb4 and John now poses a question to the knight on c6 
with black responding with a knight advance but this sets 
up a winning move for John (see diagram) – can you see it? 
 
John played 8. Qa4+ winning the knight 8. ...Nc6 9. dxc6 
bxc6 10. Qxc6+ Bd7 11. Qa6. Work still needed to be done to 
force home the advantage 11. ...c5 12. Rb1 0-0 13. Be2 h6 
14. h4 Qc7 15. 0-0 Rab8 16. Qa3 making sure that white’s 
queen was not trapped 16. ...Rfe8 17. b4 e5 18. Bh2 e4 19. 
Ne1 and black’s pawn advance causes white’s pieces to 
retreat. 
 
Play continued 19. ...cxb4 20. Rxb4 Ng4 21. Rxb8 Rxb8 22. 
Bxd6 and John won the pawn on d6 and also the exchange 
after 22. ...Qc8 23. Bxb8 Qxb8 and black resigned a few 
moves later. 
 
Lincoln Chess Club play at the RAOB Club, 58 South Park on 
Wednesdays at 7.30pm. www.lincolnchessclub.co.uk  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


